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During the month we have been pleased to have with us at dif-
ferent times, to conduct our prayer-meetings, Miss Gowans, a returned
misssionary from China, whose earnest words, spoken in behalf of that
darkened country, awakened much interest, and Mrs. T. M. Harris,
Toronto, whose helpful words from the passage found in 1 Cor. 12:
28, were appreciated by all.

Onx the evening of Friday, February 1oth, a very interesting lec-
ture was given by A. F. Cringan, Mus. Bac., on the “Basis of a
Musical Education.” Special interest was added by illustrations on
the piano and violin, of the music of earlier times. The last lecture of
the course will be given on March 1oth, by Prof. Alfred H. Reynar,
LIL.D., Victoria College, on the * Religion of Shakespeare.”

At the business meeting of the Heliconian held January 2oth, the
following officers were appointed for the term: Pres., Miss M.
Nicholas; Vice-Pres.. Miss K. Duncan ; Secretary, Miss M. Younie;
Treasurer, Miss A. Cronk ; Executive Committee, Misses Duncan,
Gertrude McGregor and Throop; Lditors of Heliconian, Misses
Cronk, Nicholas, McGregor and Watt; Committee for McMasTER
MonNTHLY, Misses B. Stewart and E. Oliver.

THE services at Moulton in connection with the Day of Prayer for
Colleges, were of special interest. In the morning, before the regular
service, a prayer meeting. carnest and helpful in its character, was led
by Professor Farmer, of McMaster University. The regular service at
eleven o'clock was taken, most acceptably, by Dr. ‘'en Broeke of
McMaster University. In the afternoon an interesting talk on Hym-
nology was given by Chancellor Boyd, and in the evening, Miss Ross,
a representative of the Student Volunteer Movement, addressed the
students.

On the afternoon of January the twenty-seventh, and February the
1hird, receptions, informal in their character, were given by the Faculty
and students to their friends. Despite the cold, a large number of
guests assembled in the drawing-rooms, which with lights, flowers and
music were especially attractive. The students assisted in announcing
the guests, and in serving light refreshments. On both occasions an
enjoyable time was spent in pleasant social intercourse.

AN event of more than usual interest took place Tuesday afternoon,
Jan. 13th, when, through the kindness of Mrs. A. R. McMaster, a *“ Moul-
ton College Reunion ” was held at her beautiful home on Isabella Street.
About sixty former students of the College assembled and spent a very
happy two hours talking over “old times.” Our principal, Miss Dick-
low, received with Mrs. and Miss McMaster, while the members of
Class ’gg assisted in the tea-room. Mrs. McMaster, whose interest in
the College has evidenced itself in so many thoughtful ways, has done
much to endear the name of *“ McMaster ” to the students.



